WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 3rd July 2007 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman John Thackray; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Membership Maureen Biggin; Terry Darch; Roger Hamilton; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin;
2. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 1st May were approved. It was noted that the June meeting had been cancelled
3. Trees in The Grove: The Secretary confirmed that CBC had indicated they would take more care to water new trees 
4. Sandy Lane: better road markings have been completed in Sandy Lane
5. Treasurer’s Report: we are now in profit but have received a new £10 payment of advance subscription
6. Membership Secretary: subscriptions are coming in steadily
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Highcliffe RA has converted to a limited company. It was suggested that when the JRA meets CBC the topic of derelict sites such as the old Jumpers bowling club should be raised
8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
9. Fallen Trees on Town Common: The Secretary confirmed that he had twice been in touch with the agent for The Malmsbury estate who had promised action but so far with no result. It was resolved that we should write direct to The Estate
10. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: the AGM is on 25th July
11. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee: nothing to report
12. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: the formation of this group is likely to occur in September

13. Planning Issues: the demolition of 35 Hurn Way has been approved; the demolition of Bosley Farm has been refused; the expansion of 21 Crossway has been approved; 7/8 Old Barn Road and 91 River Way are ongoing; we will object to the proposed development at 34 Bronte Avenue

14. Meetings in 2008: the Treasurer reported that the booking of The Howard Centre had been confirmed for Wednesday evenings

15. Advertising Hoardings at Marlow Drive: this thorny topic was again discussed. The essential dichotomy remains. The hoardings are an eyesore and a distraction for motorists but the shops at Marlow Drive need all the business they can get and are mainly sympathetic towards us when it comes to for example organising a petition. There was again no census of views as to action to be taken.
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 7th August
